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From: Planning Policy <PlanningPolicy@runnymede.gov.uk>
Sent: 12 June 2023 15:04
To: Richmond Local Plan
Subject: London Borough of Richmond upon Thames – Local Plan Publication (Regulation 

19) Consultation 9 June to 24 July 2023

Categories: Consultation Response

Official 

 
Dear  
 
Thank you for consulƟng Runnymede Borough Council.  
 
We have no comments to make on the PublicaƟon Local Plan.  
 
Kind regards, 

Mike Corbett| Senior Planning Policy Officer | Runnymede Borough Council 

 | www.runnymede.gov.uk 

We take your privacy seriously and only process your data in line with the data protection law. To learn more 
about how we comply with GDPR and, as a result, care for the security and privacy of personal data we collected 
from you, please view our privacy statement.  
 

From: Richmond Local Plan <RichmondLocalPlan@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk>  
Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 10:29 AM 
To: Richmond Local Plan <RichmondLocalPlan@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] London Borough of Richmond upon Thames – Local Plan Publication (Regulation 19) 
Consultation 9 June to 24 July 2023 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender 
and know the content is safe. 

Official 

 
Dear consultee, 
 
We are now consulƟng on the Council’s final version of the Local Plan (referred to as the ‘PublicaƟon’ or ‘RegulaƟon 
19’ version).  
 
The Local Plan sets out a 15-year strategic vision, objecƟves and the spaƟal strategy. The draŌ Plan includes place-
based strategies covering the whole borough, along with accompanying site allocaƟons, as well as the themaƟc 
planning policies that will guide future development in the borough. It will inform how growth will be 
accommodated across the borough. The draŌ Plan seeks to address future challenges including climate change, 
health, affordability and liveability. 
 
We started work on a new Local Plan in spring 2020, with a DirecƟon of Travel consultaƟon, where we asked about 
the vision, key issues and prioriƟes to be addressed in the emerging Plan. We also invited landowners and 
stakeholders to submit informaƟon on sites that could be suitable for development. During 2021, a variety of 
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informal engagement took place, where we have been listening to and reflecƟng on feedback from residents and 
stakeholders. This included a series of the Council's community conversaƟons as well as workshops with schools. In 
December 2021 - January 2022, we consulted on a first full draŌ of the Local Plan, which reflected all the feedback 
from the earlier engagement as well as our evidence that we produced. All of these earlier stages and feedback from 
a range of stakeholders - including residents, community groups, development professionals, neighbouring 
boroughs and other key agencies - as well as updated evidence base studies have culminated in the 'PublicaƟon' 
Local Plan, on which we are now inviƟng comments. 
 
The consultaƟon is open to everyone. This is the last opportunity for the public to comment. The next stage will be 
for the PublicaƟon Plan, including comments received during this consultaƟon period, as well as the supporƟng and 
evidence base documents, to be submiƩed to the Secretary of State for ExaminaƟon. If you would like to parƟcipate 
in the ExaminaƟon in Public, you will need to respond to this stage to secure your right to appear and be heard 
(even if you have responded to our earlier consultaƟons). 
 
As this is the final representaƟons stage before the documents are submiƩed to the Secretary of State for 
ExaminaƟon, your comments should relate to issues of legal and procedural compliance, the “soundness” of the 
Plan and the “Duty to Co-operate”. There are accompanying guidance notes available on the website (via the below 
links). 
 
Where to view the documents and how to respond by 24 July 2023 
The PublicaƟon Local Plan (including changes to the Policies Map designaƟons), and accompanying Sustainability 
Appraisal, are available:  

 Online at www.richmond.gov.uk/draŌ local_plan publicaƟon_version and through our ConsultaƟon 
Portal at: hƩps://richmond-consult.objecƟve.co.uk/kse  

 To view at the Civic Centre, 44 York Street, Twickenham, TW1 3BZ and in the Borough’s main libraries.  
Please contact us should you have problems accessing or prinƟng the documents. In addiƟon, other supporƟng 
documents, evidence and research that support the Local Plan are available on the website (via the above links). 
 
You can respond by:  

 CompleƟng the online response form through our ConsultaƟon Portal hƩps://richmond-
consult.objecƟve.co.uk/kse  

 CompleƟng the word or pdf version of the response form available from 
www.richmond.gov.uk/draŌ_local plan_publicaƟon_version and sending it by 

o email to LocalPlan@richmond.gov.uk or 
o post to SpaƟal Planning and Design, LB Richmond upon Thames, Civic Centre, 44 York Street, 

Twickenham, TW1 3BZ 
We would prefer all comments to be made electronically. The use of the standard representaƟon form is strongly 
recommended as this will ensure that comments are related to maƩers relevant to the subsequent examinaƟon by 
the Planning Inspectorate. 
 
Please note that the deadline for comments is Monday 24 July 2023, and responses will not be treated as 
confidenƟal.  
 
What happens next 
Once the consultaƟon closes, the Plan along with all representaƟons received will be submiƩed to the Secretary of 
State for independent ExaminaƟon in Public. We are expecƟng submission to be later in 2023. At the ExaminaƟon in 
Public, the Planning Inspector(s) will consider all representaƟons received and examine the Plan, the evidence 
supporƟng it and make a decision whether it is sound and meets the legal requirements. It is anƟcipated that the 
Plan will be adopted in winter 2024/25, at which point it will supersede the exisƟng Local Plan and the Twickenham 
Area AcƟon Plan. 
 
You have received this noƟficaƟon as you have previously engaged with the Richmond SpaƟal Planning and Design 
team or we have idenƟfied you as a stakeholder. The Council is commiƩed to ensuring that personal data is 
processed in line with the General Data ProtecƟon RegulaƟon (GDPR) data protecƟon principles including keeping 
data secure. The Council’s Privacy NoƟce is published on the webpage www.richmond.gov.uk/data_protecƟon  
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If you submit comments, the responses and your personal data will be passed to the Planning Inspectorate and a 
Programme Officer. The Programme Officer manages the procedural and administraƟve aspects of the ExaminaƟon; 
they will contact you using the personal informaƟon you have provided if you have indicated in the response form 
your wish to engage in the ExaminaƟon. 
We hope that you or your organisaƟon will conƟnue to take an interest in, and contribute to, future planning policy 
and design policy. If you'd like to conƟnue hearing from us, then you do not need to do anything to respond to this. If, 
however, you would prefer not to receive noƟficaƟons regarding planning policy and design maƩers from us, then 
please noƟfy us, preferably by email to LocalPlan@richmond.gov.uk  
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 

IMPORTANT: 
This email and any of its attachments are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to 
whom they are addressed. If you have received this message in error you must not print, copy, use or 
disclose the contents to anyone. Please also delete it from your system and inform the sender of the 
error immediately. Emails sent and received by Richmond and Wandsworth Councils are monitored and 
may be subsequently disclosed to authorised third parties, in accordance with relevant legislation.  

Visit the Council's website and social media channels to see how we are responding to climate change and supporting: 
the health and wellbeing of our residents, their ability to effect change locally and the economic prosperity of our 
Borough. . 
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Great Big G reen Week

 
We're taking part in The Great Big Green Week 2023. Stand up for the planet, tackle climate change and protect 
nature. Find events near you: Great Big Green Week 

Think before you print this. We are committed to being transparent about why and how we collect and use your personal data. 
Please see our Privacy Statement for further details.This message, and associated files, is intended only for the use of the 
individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential or subject to copyright. If you are not the 
intended recipient please note that any copying or distribution of this message, or files associated with this message, is strictly 
prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately. Opinions, conclusions and other information in 
this message that do not relate to the official business of Runnymede Borough Council shall be understood as neither given nor 
endorsed by Runnymede Borough Council. 


